
 

 

The American Legion 

Hair-Matthews Post 32 

3814 Legion Road 

Hope Mills, NC 28348 

 

Aug 12, 2013 

 

The Executive Committee met on this date at 1900 hours at the Post home. A 

quorum was present and Vice Commander Sheckels called the meeting to 

order. 

 

Roll Call: 

Commander Stewart:     Present 

Vice Commander Sheckels:    Present 

Vice Commander Pinsky:   Present 

Adjutant Cook:               Present 

Historian Garcia:     Present 

Chaplain Lancaster:    Present 

Finance Officer Vaughan:   Present 

Sergeant At Arms Primeaux:   Present 

Auxiliary President  Koraska   Absent 

Member-At-Large Partin    Present 

Member-At-Large Roth    Present 

Legion Rider Director  Roman   Present 

Legionnaire Ron Johnson   Present 

Legionnaire Williams    Present 

 

The published agenda was approved without change. 

 

Commander’s Comments: The Commander and Finance Officer Vaughan 

discussed the CCVC’s purchase of t-shirts and hats, Councilman Keith Bates 

has resigned his post with the Council due to health issues. Commander gave 

an update on his daughter.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Reports: 

 
Adjutant’s Report: The minutes of the last Executive Committee meeting,  

were read and approved as read.  

 

Finance Report:  The Post insurance has increased by 500 dollars. Finance 

Officer Vaughan and Quartermaster Green (VFW Post 10630) will confer 

about the rental fee for the VFW. A copy of the complete report will be 

posted to the bulletin board. 

 

First Vice Commander/Venture Crew/Americanism  report: 

-The crew will be dove hunting on 2
nd

 Sat in Sep with deer hunts to follow.  

Vice Commander Sheckels will remain the COR of the Crew with Adjutant 

Cook as the Executive Officer. 

 

Second Vice Commander:  No report 

 

Chaplain Report: Several sympathy and condolence cards were sent out. A 

packet of cards will be stored in the office for future use, exploring the idea 

of a veterans bible study. Discussion of blasting e-mails to members about 

issues such as obits and newsletters. No other sick calls were noted. 

 

Legion Riders Report: Meeting will be on 17 Aug, preparing for upcoming 

rides. 

 

Sons of the Legion Squadron Report:  Squadron  member Jason Duarte 

has returned form Boys State . The Squadron meets on the second Sunday of 

each month. 

 

Membership:  Goal for 2014 should be 353, Paid to post 131, renewed 

online 27, PUFL 33 

 

Sgt at Arms:  No report 

 

At Large Members:  L Roth informs that the Pow/MIA dinner will be on 

Sep 14
th
 at 2pm at the Hope Mills Rec Center, organized by VFW Post 670. 

Reminder of Bingo and Raffle sales.  

 

Old Business:  



 

 

 

New Business: Leroy has patches, discussion of changing our Incorporation 

assignees, need to get cable to hook up Historian Garcia’s laptop 

 

 

 

 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2000 hours. 

 

APPROVED_______________________________ 

ATTEST___________________________________ 

DATE:___________________________________ 

 

 
 


